MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE 

DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

JANUARY 10, 2008
The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held January 10, 2008 in the Delaware County Commissioners Court Room on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County Building.  Health Officer Dr. Donna Wilkins called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  The following board members were present:

Mrs. J. Harris, Dr. G. Costello, Mrs. K. Hutson, RN, Mrs. B.Terhune, Mrs. T. Townsend, RN and Phyillies Beatty
Dr. Wilkins asked for nominations of Chairperson; Judy Harris was nominated.  It was moved to elect Judy Harris as Chairperson for 2008, seconded and carried.  Chairperson Harris asked for nominations of Vice Chairperson; Kathy Hutson was nominated.  It was moved to elect Kathy Hutson as Vice Chairperson for 2008, seconded and carried.  

Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the December minutes. B. Terhune stated the addition of the word “minutes” was needed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes with the fore mention correction; seconded and carried.  
Chairperson Harris welcomed Phyillies Beatty and Terri Townsend as the newly appointed board members.

Chairperson Harris asked for volunteers to serve on the Finance Committee.  A motion was made for Dr. Costello and B. Terhune to serve on the Finance Committee, seconded and carried.  Chairperson Harris asked for volunteers to serve on the Personnel Committee.  A motion was made for Chairperson Harris and Vice Chairperson Hutson to serve on the Personnel Committee, seconded and carried.

Mr. Jones introduced Deb Koester of Purdue University who presented paperwork of the National Public Health Performance Standards Program (NPHPSP) to the board members.  D. Koester explained the importance of the survey and Mr. Jones stated it to be a golden opportunity for the board to be in the public health scene if they chose to participate.  Chairperson Harris asked for discussion from the board.  After further discussion and questions, D. Koester gave members different options of participation and the board decided on extending the next board meeting by one hour.  A motion was made to move the February meeting to the 3rd Thursday, the 21st, and begin at 6:00 p.m., seconded and carried.  Location would be announced later due to the availability of the courtroom.  

Mr. Jones presented a report from attorney Donald Dunnuck of his progress during 2007.  Mr. Dunnuck submitted an agreement for service to represent the Health Department for 2008 with a request for health insurance to be added to the agreement.  Board members voiced their concerns with providing Mr. Dunnuck with health insurance and the lack of details in Mr. Dunnuck’s progress report.  The board asked Mr. Jones to check with other departments which had contract employees and if health insurance was provided to those contractual employees.  Chairperson Harris read the entire agreement and a motion was made to accept Mr. Dunnuck’s agreement as stated which did not include health insurance, seconded and carried.  The board asked for Mr. Jones to remind Mr. Dunnuck to review and enforce his own agreement.       
Mr. Jones reported the $30,000 granted to Gateway Clinic from Tobacco Settlement money would not be used for advertising expenses.  During Mrs. Mengelt’s presentation $8,000 of the $30,000 would be used for advertising.  After further investigation into the source of the advertising, Mr. Jones and Chairperson Harris asked Mrs. Mengelt to sign and date a document which agreed to use the $8,000 to purchase pharmaceutical supplies instead of advertisement expenses which Mrs. Mengelt signed.  
Chairperson Harris reminded everyone the next board meeting would be February 21st and would begin at 6:00 p.m.

Chairperson Harris asked for further business, motion made to adjourn the meeting, seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson

Dr. Donna Wilkins, Health Officer
